
Sport For All Day 2019 promotes
benefits of regular exercise (with
photos)

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department (LCSD) held Sport For All
Day 2019 today (August 4) to encourage members of the public to enjoy the fun
of sports.
 
     Sport For All Day has been held annually since 2009 to encourage the
public to develop the habit of exercising regularly. Adopting "Stay Active,
Healthy and Happy!" as the slogan, the event promotes the benefits of
exercise, aiming to convey to the public that exercising at least half an
hour daily is good for both body and mind.
 
     The Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah, accompanied by the
Director of Leisure and Cultural Services, Ms Michelle Li; the Deputy
Director of Leisure and Cultural Services (Leisure Services), Ms Ida Lee; the
Chairman of the Yau Tsim Mong District Council, Mr Chris Ip; and the District
Officer (Yau Tsim Mong), Mrs Laura Aron, joined members of the public at
Sport For All Day activities to share the fun of doing exercises at Kowloon
Park Sports Centre.
 
     Mr Lau and other guests watched a wushu demonstration before enjoying
towel exercise with the participants. They also watched a floor hockey
competition by athletes with disabilities, a fun parent-child game, an indoor
dragon boat participation session, and a fitness test.
 
     In support of Sport For All Day, five other officials also participated
in activities held in various districts today. They were the Financial
Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, who visited Harbour Road Sports Centre in Wan Chai
District; the Secretary for the Environment, Mr Wong Kam-sing, who visited
Sai Wan Ho Sports Centre in Eastern District; the Secretary for
Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Patrick Nip, who visited Ma On Shan
Sports Centre in Sha Tin District; the Secretary for Transport and Housing,
Mr Frank Chan Fan, who visited Ap Lei Chau Sports Centre in Southern
District; and the Under Secretary for Education, Dr Choi Yuk-lin, who visited
Lam Tin South Sports Centre in Kwun Tong District.
 
     Wushu is the focal sport of the event this year. Related demonstrations
and participation sessions were held to promote the sport. Other free
recreation and sports programmes were offered at designated sports centres
today, including health talks and exercise demonstrations, fitness corners,
sports participation sessions, sports activities for parents with children
and activities for persons with or without disabilities.
 
     Most of the LCSD's leisure facilities were also open for free use today,
such as venues for different ball games, fitness rooms, activity rooms, sport
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climbing walls, golf facilities and public swimming pools as well as craft of
water sports centres.
 
     The LCSD also invited the 18 District Councils, National Sports
Associations, district sports associations, community sports clubs and
community sport organisations, as well as privately run sports clubs and
health centres, to organise activities and offer facilities for the public to
enjoy today in support of the event in the community.
 
    Sport For All Day 2019 is co-organised by the Department of Health; the
Sports Medicine Team of the Chinese University of Hong Kong (CUHK); the
Sports Medicine and Health Science Alumni Association of the CUHK; the
Physical Fitness Association of Hong Kong, China; the Hong Kong Sports
Association for Persons with Intellectual Disability; and the Hong Kong Wushu
Union.

    

    

http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201908/04/P2019080400532_photo_1161813.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201908/04/P2019080400532_photo_1161814.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201908/04/P2019080400532_photo_1161816.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201908/04/P2019080400532_photo_1161817.jpg


  

Protestors blocked Mau Yip Road in
Tseung Kwan O

     Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:
      
     Please broadcast the following message as soon as possible and repeat it
at suitable intervals:
      
     Some protestors have removed railings from the kerbside and set
barricades on Mau Yip Road outside the Metro City at MTR Po Lam Station,
blocking roads, and seriously affecting the traffic in the area and emergency
services provided to the public. 
      
     Police warn the protestors concerned to stop the obstruction and other
illegal acts. Protestors are advised to respect others’ rights while
expressing their views.
      
     Police appeal to the members of the public to avoid travelling to the
area and stay tuned to the latest traffic arrangement.
     

SCMA to visit Beijing

     The Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Patrick Nip,
will visit Beijing between August 5 and August 6.
 
     During the visit, Mr Nip will meet with officials of
the relevant central offices, including the National Development and Reform
Commission and the Hong Kong and Macao Affairs Office of the State Council.
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He will have working meetings with them on issues including the development
of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area.
 
     Mr Nip will return to Hong Kong in the evening of August 6. During his
absence, the Under Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Andy
Chan, will be the Acting Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs.

Carriageways in Tseung Kwan O blocked
by protestors

     Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:
      
     Please broadcast the following message as soon as possible and repeat it
at suitable intervals:
      
     A public meeting and a public procession are underway in Tseung Kwan O
today (August 4). At 2.30pm, the public procession commenced in Po Tsui Park
and is expected to finish in Hong Kong Velodrome Park. However, due to a
large turnout, the whole of Po Fung Road and part of the carriageway of Po
Lam Road North are in use by the participants.
      
     Police appeal to drivers to stay tuned to the latest traffic
arrangements and all participants to mind their own safety.

Tseung Kwan O District Police Station
Report Room service suspended

     Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:
      
     Please broadcast the following message as soon as possible and repeat it
at suitable intervals:
      
     The report room services of Tseung Kwan O District Police Station are
now temporarily suspended. Police appeal to members of the public not to
obstruct the emergency vehicles access so as to avoid affecting the emergency
services provided to the public. In case of emergency, please call 999.
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